
Please Quote 
Council Ref:  [eltr] 

 
Your Ref No:  
For Enquiries 
Please Contact: Mrs Teena Fox 
 
Telephone Direct (02) 6670 2604 L27M36
 
3 March 2006 
 
 
Director General 
Department of Local Government 
Locked Bag 3015 
NOWRA  NSW  2541 

Attention:  Grahame Gibbs 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Tweed Shire Council - Water & Sewer Loan Borrowing Program 
I refer to recent discussions with Mr Grahame Gibbs and Council’s Chief 
Financial Officer Mr Michael Chorlton relating to loan funding for the Water 
Supply and Sewerage Programmes. 
 
Current cash flow analysis indicates that Council’s Water and Sewer Funds 
will require loan funding to meet its capital works program commencing the 
2007/2008 financial year. The Water Fund is of particular importance as 
Council is planning to call for tenders in October this calendar year for the 
construction of Bray Park Filtration Plant. The current estimate for this 
Contract is $44 million.  As can be seen from the table below, the commitment 
to this expenditure will necessitate a total loan of $29 million.  
 
Prior to the calling of tenders, Council requires some form of surety that it will 
receive approval from the Department for the loan program to negate the risk 
to Council of letting contracts without the approval to borrow.   
 
Listed below is the short term borrowings required to fund Water & Sewer 
programs from 2007/2008 to 2010/2011 inclusive. 
 

 2007/2008 2008/2009 2009/2010 2010/2011 
Water Fund $25,500,000 $3,500,000  
Sewer Fund $6,500,000 $1,800,000 $4,200,000 $600,000 

 
Your concurrence and approval is sought for the loan programme listed above 
and your advice would be appreciated at your earliest convenience. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 



Mike Rayner 
Acting General Manager 
 



 
 
The Activity Management Plans will have the following key 
attributes: 
 
a) Is outcomes focused; 
 
b) Enables the Council to readily substantiate that it has met its legal 

obligations and enables it to satisfy all Audit requirements. 
 
c) Provides a clear statement for the elected/appointed representatives of 

the local strategic approach towards the provision of the Water Supply 
and Sewerage service, and of the levels of that service that it is aiming 
to provide (ie a strategic plan) for the particular asset. 

 
d) Produces an output that enables the public to easily and readily see and 

understand what the Council’s strategic and management approach to 
the activity is. 

 
e) Produces an improvement plan in a form that can be easily integrated 

with the Council’s overall controls for management of the particular 
activity. 

 
f) Is consistent with the Management Plans for all other Council activities. 
 
g) Expresses the forecasted future capital costs in terms of ‘backlog / 

maintenance’ of existing levels of service, ‘increased levels of service, 
and ‘growth’ in order to support the Council’s Development Servicing 
Plan as a routine step in the process.  



 
h) Can be gradually enhanced and developed, in stages, until the desired 

level of ‘Advanced Asset Management Planning’ is reached. 
 



 



 
 
 


